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TO: City Council

FROM: City Manager and Staff

DATE: December 22, 2008

RE: Tracker # 2058: Proctor Park Sidewalk

SUMMARY: This past summer, Councilman Janku requested that
park staff develop a proposal for constructing a sidewalk through
Proctor Park along the south side of Proctor Drive connecting to the
existing sidewalk at the west border of the park. Staff has completed a
preliminary plan (attached) for the proposed sidewalk. The project
would include the construction of 400’ of five foot wide sidewalk and
the extension of an existing box culvert. Construction cost is
estimated to cost approximately $35,480 - $41,480. As no funding is
currently available for this project, staff recommends that the project
be included in the Park Department’s Capital Improvement Program
and be shown as unfunded until an appropriate source of funding is
identified.

DISCUSSION: This past summer, Councilman Janku requested
that the Parks and Recreation Department evaluate the feasibility and
cost of constructing a section of sidewalk through Proctor Park along
the south stde of Proctor Drive. The attached plan has been
developed by Department staff and includes the construction of
approximately 400 foot of sidewalk, the extension of an existing box
culvert, and the grading, clearing, and landscaping necessary to install
the new walkway. Construction cost is estimated to range from
$35.480 to $41,480 depending on the final design of the box culvert
extension.

As proposed, the new section of sidewalk would connect to an existing
stretch of sidewalk extending to the west of the park along Proctor
Drive and serving the Bear Creek Village Sub-division. The proposed
project would terminate at the east edge of park where it adjoins
private property. No sidewalk currently exists from the proposed
termination point through the existing sub-division to the Parkade
Elementary School. While the proposed project would not provide a
continuous sidewalk from the Bear Creek Village to the Parkade
Elementary School, it would provide an additional 400 foot of safe
walkway along the route and would eliminating the need for
pedestrians to walk in the street around a fairly severe curve in Proctor
Drive.

Recommendation: As no funding is currently available for the
project, staff is recommending that the proposed project be included in
the Park and Recreation Department’s five year Capital Improvement



Program (CIP). The project would be identified as unfunded until an
appropriate source of funding can be identified.

SUGGESTED COUNCIL ACTION: Accept the report. If Council
wishes to proceed in a manner other than that recommended, provide
staff with appropriate direction.







